John Granger, Th.D.

Director of Missions Kaye Clark Public Relations Coordinator Elizabeth Mitchell Treasurer

The Coffee Baptist Vision

Coffee Baptist Association, 603 E. McKinnon Street, P.O. Box 127 New Brockton, AL 36351
(334) 894-6411/5166 Email: info@ccbacenter.com/Web: www.ccbacenter.com

March 12, 2015

Dr. Danny Wiggins Moderator Rev. John Gunter

Hispanic Missionary

Steve Tipton Vineyard Manager

Greetings from your Vineyard

The Dedication Service for Snead Conference Lodge is May 31st! Please set this date on your calendar, and plan to join us in a time of praise for what the Lord has done and dedication for the building to always be used for His glory and honor.

The Snead Conference Lodge, as you know, is the 22 bedroom facility that has been in the works for several years now. Many of you have prayed, worked, and given to make it possible. Though it is nearing completion, we still have much to do. The Lord has put it in the hearts of 3 mission teams to come help us "finish up" before summer. Please be in prayer for us during this time. We covet your prayers for safety, provision, and completion.

While we are bustling to get the new building ready for groups that are already scheduled to use it this summer, we still have groups nearly every weekend. The summer calendar of camps and retreats is pretty packed, too. Please be in prayer for all who come here to draw closer to the Lord and be safe.

Regarding our summer camps, we would love for your church to be involved. Our associational children's camp is July 6-8. Last year, this camp reached capacity, so please have your children sign-up soon. The youth camp is July 19-22 and will be evangelistic in nature. Forms for both camps can be downloaded at www.vineyardretreat.org.

Our children's committee which plans our children's camp has arranged a C.P.R. training through the American Heart Association. They are making it available to anyone on April 11 from 9 a.m.-1 p.m. at New Home Baptist Church. The cost is \$5 to cover the cost of the certification card. If interested, please register through the Association

Also, our youth camp committee is looking for volunteer lifeguards for the youth camp which is July 19-22. Please call 762-2256 if interested in serving in this capacity.

Additionally, we are starting to look for summer missionaries. The work during the summer is long and hard, but very rewarding. If you know of high school or college students who would be interested in serving the Lord at The Vineyard this summer, please call us at 762-2256.

Finally, even though we are not yet in summer which is usually our largest spiritual "harvest," the Lord has already been working in the lives of many of our guests. We already know of 13 who have been saved this year, another 84 who have re-dedicated their lives to Him, and 2 who have been called into full-time ministry.

"O give thanks unto the LORD; call upon his name: make known his deeds among the people." Psalm 105:1 With Much Thanks,

Steve

The Living Lord's Supper **Presented by Fort Rucker Post Chapel** March 22 at 5:00 p.m.

The event will be at **The Enterprise Civic Center** Senior Citizens Room.

Sponsored by The Church on Boll Weevil Circle For more information call: 447-2252

The Church on Boll Weevil Circle

(located in the old Enterprise Welcome Center)

Will host a benefit Bar-B-Que for Allan Rowland

Donations will be accepted to help this family.

March 16, 2015

Serving will begin at 10:30 a.m. until 1:00 p.m.

Children's Camp at The Vineyard Grades 1 - 6 **July 6-8**

Youth Camp at The Vineyard **Grades 7 - 12** July 19 - 20

Please encourage your children, youth and their leaders to plan on attending these events.

The earlier they register, the more likely they will be able to participate.

There is also a price break for early registration.

Youth leaders can still be involved in the planning and preparation for the camp. Call Dr. John at **894-6411** to volunteer.

Forms for registration can be downloaded at www.vineyardretreat.org

Heroes Banquet March 19

At The Vineyard 6:30 p.m.

This is a time when we at Coffee Baptist say "Thank You," to the men and women who serve us every day through their job of keeping us safe and helping us when we need them.

We encourage our **pastors** to show their appreciation by attending this meeting.

Please RSVP no later than March 16 by calling Kaye at 894-6411.

Calendar of Events

15 - Substance Abuse Prevention Sunday

19 - Heroes' Banquet at The Vineyard—6:30 p.m.

20 - RA Congress

- 24 Bi-Vocation Ministers' Meeting—6:30 p.m. at CBC
- 26 Ministers' Meeting—10 a.m. at CBC

Senior Adult Retreat Shocco Springs Aprils 13, 14, & 15, 2015

Bus will leave from FBC Enterprise Monday, April 13th.

Cost of trip is \$159 per person.

To register and for more information, Call Elaine at 447-8311

CPR Training

Sponsored by Children's Committee Anyone can receive this training

April 11, 2015 9 a.m. until 1 p.m. **New Home Baptist Church**

Cost; \$5 per person Instructor: Joe McCollough Please register no later than April 8th by calling 894-6411.

Coffee Baptist Institute of Samford University will begin

Second Spring term March 23, 2015 at 6:00 p.m.

Classes end May 11, 2015 Classes meet each Monday night. 6 p.m. until 9 p.m. Coffee Baptist Center 603 E. McKinnon Street New Brockton, AL Course of Study: Paul's Letters Instructor: Dr. Danny Wiggins For more information call:

Dr. James Preachers

489-4101

Go ye therefore, and teach all nations, baptizing them in the name of the Father, and of the Son, and of the Holy Ghost: Teaching them to observe all things whatsoever I have commanded you: and, lo, I am with you always, even unto the end of the world. Matthew 28: 19-20